DRAFT MINUTES 

College Executive Council • March 23, 2010

San Diego Miramar College

Present: Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Patricia Hsieh, Brett Bell, Sandi Trevisan, Sara Agonafer, Adela Jacobson, Joyce Allen, Darrel Harrison, Lou Ascione
A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  Proposal, DSPS Budget (Hsieh)

Add:  Accepting Corporate Funds (Harrison)
B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Minutes of 3/2/10 and 3/9/10 approved.
C.  Guests

David Navarro, Kandice Walker, Jeff Higginbotham, Buran Haidar

D. CHANCELLOR’S CABINET REPORT (Hsieh)

•  No new enrollment information.  There will be a continued focus on productivity.

•  Efforts to increase student awareness and involvement in the accreditation site visit should be developed.  Suggestions offered by CEC participants include: faculty announcements in classrooms; posters; an information table during the ASC fall festival; Evening with the Experts presentation, “What does accreditation mean?”; information brochures for distribution at the Transfer Center, Financial Aid, Career Services offices re: the meaning of “accredited institutions”; website announcements; student forum (Gade will work with Kathy Werle and Adela Jacobson over the summer to develop fall student activities); FAQs  for students, staff and faculty on the web and available on campus.  

•  Lynn Neault and Otto Lee will work on the technical issues to allow a proposed Miramar College law enforcement course to be approved through the curriculum process.

•  The 3/25/10 board meeting will be held on the Miramar campus. Hsieh will check to see if Lisa Brewster’s contract and the college training contract with the Fresno Fire Department are on the board agenda.

•  Student club fundraising is highly discouraged.  Brett Bell and Adela Jacobson have district policy information.  Jacobson said she is working with others to develop a major event process that aligns with the district.  Events must be “infrequent” in nature.  Students are not allowed to sell food for fundraising purposes. 

E.  NEW BUSINESS

DSPS Budget (Hsieh/Brandt)

Due to an anticipated DSPS budget deficit for 2010-2011, campuses were asked to address provision of services at the college level.  Kandice Brandt stated that despite a very large cut to the program, the college must find a way to provide mandated services.  Working with Counseling, DSPS has devised a collaborative program to provide all mandated services and remain legally compliant.  No program hours/days will be changing.  It may be necessary to offer learning disability assessment elsewhere in the district.  Hsieh stated a commitment to protecting Miramar College employees and keeping them on campus, as possible.  The proposal will be presented to the district tomorrow.  
Accepting Corporate Funds (Harrison)
Harrison asked for clarification on the college policy for accepting corporate funds, i.e., a credit union wanting to sponsor a student activity.  Bell said the Miramar College Foundation accepts funds to support scholarships. Trevisan referred Harrison to the college website, Foundation page, where categories of support are identified.  Students are encouraged not to fundraise.  Fiduciary Trust accounts can be established to accept donations.   Instructional departments cannot fundraise. There is much confusion on this topic.  This item will be placed on a future CEC agenda.  

F.  OLD BUSINESS

College Governance Routing Form (Figueroa)
Figueroa thanked Juli Bartolomei and Johanna Bodnar for drafting a “College Governance Committee Routing Form”, which was distributed and reviewed.  Clarification was provided and edits were made.  The form is not to be used to place items on the CEC agenda; it is to be used by shared governance committees to make recommendations to CEC.  Jacobson suggested “instructions” be included with the form.  Figueroa said they will be printed on the back side of the form and posted online. Hsieh recommended the full college name be used (San Diego Miramar College) and signature logo, as well as the date CEC needs to return its formal response.  The College Governance Committee will bring the revised form with instructions back to CEC.  
G.  REPORTS

1) Academic Senate  (Figueroa)

No report.
3) Classified Senate (Allen) 

Working on Scholar Fest.
4) Associated Students 

No report.
5.  District Governance Council 

Centralization of evaluators was discussed.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report. 

7.  District Budget Committee (Bell)
No report.
8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report. 

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)

A District planning diagram was shared at the last meeting.  Miramar sent it’s planning diagram today.  Vice chancellors have been asked for college draft self study reports before the end of April to review for accuracy of information. 
Announcements

• Kathy Werle reported the physical education course reduced funding issue is for non-credit classes only.    

4/5/10

Trevisan
